
 
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR CITY OF CRESCENT COUNCIL MEETING June 1, 2015 THE CRESCENT CITY COUNCIL  

met in regular session in the Crescent Community Hall at 7:01pm pursuant to the law.  Mayor Brian 

Shea called the meeting to order. The following Council members were present:  Beck, Hildreth, 

Jacobsen and Anderson. 

MOTION BY BECK, seconded by Jacobsen to accept consent agenda.  Beck, Hildreth, Anderson, Jacobsen, 

all ayes.  Motion carried. 

JERRY MATHIASEN/PCCF addressed the council regarding the different accts. they carry and some of the 

benefits to them.  They have endowment funds, designated funds, and agency funds.  Some of these come 

with tax credit of 25% on Ia. State taxes for the donors.  City is looking into doing a designated 

fund in the new fiscal year. 

ROB TAMISEA addressed the council stating as of the moment there are no future plans for the property 

along Mormon Bridge Rd.  He is submitting a 3 acre parcel lot split.  Council requested copy of 

covenants so that all can go over them and get an agreement so they can get recorded. 

There was no aeration report. 

CASEY’S cigarette license submitted for approval.  MOTION BY BECK, seconded by Anderson to approve 

license.  Beck, Hildreth, Anderson, Jacobsen, all ayes.  Motion carried. 

MARY PERKINS addressed council regarding the back of her property.  She states the City never deeded 

it over to her.  Clerk instructed to do some research and do an update at the August meeting. 

FALL FESTIVAL PARADE is scheduled for Sept. 19, 2015.  MOTION BY BECK, seconded by Jacobsen to 

approve the date and the parade route.  Beck, Hildreth, Anderson, Jacobsen, all ayes.  Motion 

carried. 

MINDI HIVELY/PARK reported there will be movie night but no date has been set.  Once grant money is 

received they will be purchasing used cabinets/counters for the concession stand.  Tennis lessons are 

now open, see City Clerk or call Mindi for registration. 

GALEN BARRETT/FIRE CHIEF reported there has been 124 calls for the year.  The truck discussed last 

month has been ordered. 

RON OLSON/PLANNING COMMISSION reported a deck application was approved. 

BOB ANDERSON/MAINTENANCE reported that the pump house is gone.  Left over dirt/gravel from new 

pavement areas is gone and will be cleaned up soon. Council is looking into a new fuel tank for the 

dump truck, as there is a hole in the tank.  Council hoping the new flashing stop sign, thanks to 

Chuck Hildreth, will stop any more damage to the message board.  Message board is in process and will 

be up shortly. 

Clerk reported the lagoon project is done.  FEMA and STATE monies have been received and all bills 

from the project are paid in full. 

MOTION BY BECK, seconded by Jacobsen to adjourn the meeting. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:15PM. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

                                                  Brian Shea                                                                                            

        Mayor  

Attest:  Mary Martin 

City Clerk 

 


